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Seattle Bound!
It will be a week chock-full of fun and information for any gay or lesbian archivist.  Four different program sessions dealing with issues of archives and sexuality.  The Lesbian and Gay Archives Roundtable meeting (Saturday, September 1, 10:30 am -12:30 pm), featuring a slide tour of Midwest lesbian and gay archives.  And the first officially-sanctioned gay/lesbian "Night on the Town."  See you there!
A Seattle Primer
Ninety-eight years ago, Alice B. Toklas was studying music at the University of Washington in Seattle.  Today, that affiliation with the city is commemorated in the Alice B. Theatre, an award-winning producer of lesbian and gay drama.
The history of the gay and lesbian community in Seattle can be found in articles in the Seattle Gay News, published continuously since 1973, and in the monthly Guide magazine. For a look at living history, pay a visit to the Double Header, a tavern in the Pioneer Square historic district (407 Second Avenue), Seattle's oldest gay meeting place.  Since the 1930s, when the basement of the present tavern housed a club called the Casino, the Double Header has catered to a diverse clientele.  A remnant of Seattle's once-thriving Skid Road, the Double Header still serves as a comfortable place for pool, conversation and beer.  On weekends, it is enlivened by dancing to a live German oompah band or perhaps and all-woman rock group.
You can pick up a copy of Seattle Gay News at two shops near the Westin Hotel, both at First and Pike at the entrance to the Pike Place Market.  Read All About It is a general newsstand; Left Bank Books carries journals with a social or political point of view (usually left-leaning, of course) as well as books.  Other bookish places of interest are Beyond the Closet (wide selection of gay and lesbian books and journals; 1501 Belmont Avenue at East Pike Street), M. Coy Books (general new books; 117 Pine Street), Bailey/Coy Books (general new books, good gay and lesbian section; 414 Broadway East), and the feminist-oriented cooperative Red and Black Books (new and some used books, tapes; 432 Fifteenth Avenue East).  For local color, pick up a copy of Barbara Wilson's politico-mystery novel Sisters of the Road. Wilson also helped found Seal Press, the publisher of Sisters and many other feminist titles.
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A Seattle Primer (continued)
Capitol Hill is Seattle's closest approximation to a gay and lesbian neighborhood.  Broadway (shared with punks, retirees and students) is the main shopping street, but Fifteenth Avenue East, a few blocks higher on the hill, has a more focused scene.  On Fifteenth you will find Georgina's Pizza, a high-tech hangout; Jack's Bistro and The Ritz for more formal dining; Red and Black Books; Matzoh Momma for lox and cream cheese; the woman-owned Urban Press and a large woman-owned hardware/variety store, City People's Mercantile. Serious explorers of gay and lesbian commercial life can pick up a free copy of the annual directory of the Greater Seattle Business Association at many of the places mentioned above. The Lesbian/Gay Media Project offers two free recorded messages, a visitor's guide (322-0903) and a newsline (322-7378).  Visitors may want to Contact the long-lived Lesbian Resource Center (322-3953; 1208 East Pike Street).
As announced in the previous newsletter, there will be a Roundtable "Night on the Town" Sunday, September 2.  Those interested in meeting for dinner at Casa U-Betcha should phone or write Richard Engeman, 1010 Fifteenth Avenue East, #3, Seattle, WA  98112; (206) 543-1929 or 325-3121, as soon as possible to reserve space.  No reservations are needed to meet later in the evening at the Timberline.  Information on meeting times and places will be posted by Sunday morning on the "Night on the Town" bulletin board.
National Museum of Lesbian and Gay History Archive
The National Museum of Lesbian and Gay History Archive has opened at the New York City Lesbian and Gay Community Center. The Archive is a repository of materials prepared by or relating to lesbians and gay men and collected from individuals and organizations.  The Archives is open to the public on Thursdays, from 8 to 11 pm.
"We want to be active in gathering our history," says Rich Wandel, leader of the Museum and Archive Committee.  The Archive seeks examples of oral history on video and audio tape, as well a written materials.  Prospective acquisitions are collected for their historical value, and are not judged on their political or philosophical content.  Restrictions on access to the materials will be minimal and will derive from the nature of specific items.
The Archive will disseminate the information in its collection to the wider community through lectures and exhibits.  Researchers, scholars, browsers and those curious about our lesbian and gay lives are welcome to view materials in the Archive, located at 208 West 13th Street, New York, NY 10011.
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1990 marks the twentieth anniversary of the Gay and Lesbian Task Force of the American Library Association, the nation's oldest gay/lesbian professional group.  The milestone was marked at the ALA Conference in June with a gala dinner dance and special Anniversary Program where the 1990 Gay and Lesbian Task Force Book Awards were presented.
The award winners were In Search of Gay America: Women and Men in a Time of Change by Neil Miller (New York: Atlantic Monthly Press, 1989) and Eighty-sixed by David B. Feinberg (New York: Viking, 1989) .
Recently Published:
Coming Out Under Fire: The History of Gay Men and Women in World War Two by Allan Berube, (New York: Free Press, 1990)
"Coming Out Under Fire," the product of more than ten years of research, of digging into archives and interviewing scores of veterans, is the story of how--out of necessity--the military coped with the large influx of homosexuals during World War II, and how gay men and women coped with the military....  Mr. Berube tells his story with a clear and remarkably evenhanded voice.  Particularly in the context of today's debate over who has the right to fight and die for his or her country, "Coming Out Under Fire" is well worth reading.  (New York Times, 4/8/90)
A Message from the Chair
Over the past several months I have traveled to several different facilities housing lesbian and gay materials.  The variety of materials collected are as diverse as their reasons for collecting and how they are housed.  There are however, three main themes whether it is a university special collections department or an individual concerned with preserving the past of lesbian and gay experiences.  Money, time, and space are basic concerns of the ten places I have seen so far.  Networking with other collectors of lesbian and gay materials, and people that use the materials is another common need and desire of those I spoke with.  The non-university collections tend to need more help in areas of technical assistance such as as [sic] creating finding aids and collection development policies, practical preservation procedures and supplies, and information on donor relations.
Everyone was very enthusiastic about the prospect of having a special guide to collections of lesbian and gay materials in North America.  Using this newsletter as a means of communication was also highly applauded.  In our first full official year, I would like to see this group develop a working plan that will address some of the issues discussed above. Realizing that not all members will be able to attend the annual meeting in Seattle this year, but may be interested in working on one of the many possible projects, the last page of 
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this issue is a questionnaire that can be sent to me to ensure inclusion on the desired project.  If you have any questions, feel free to write or call me after 5:30pm, central time, Mondays through Fridays or on weekends.
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